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Message from the Desk of Rick Schlager 
Forest Lake Estates Homeowners’ Association (FLE HOA) President 
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A BIG welcome back to all the FLE snowbirds.  It is 
that time of year when many of our Northern 
friends  migrate to the warmth and pleasant weath-
er of Florida.  The month of October has been a busy 
time for the HOA board to start planning for the 
winter activities and for ELS to prepare the commu-
nity property for the busy winter season.  Trimming of trees, gar-
dening and pressure washing are just a few of the tasks that Danny 
and Kaleb have been performing over the last few weeks. 

We had our first General HOA meeting on Thursday October 10th.  
There were approximately 170 residents attended the meeting.  
Mike Black was introduced as a new board member and the board 
acknowledged and thanked Vic Bitel for his service and contribu-
tions to the board.  Wendy has sent out the minutes to that meeting. 

A number of things have been happening in the community.  

1. The 2019 Capex project to replace the tennis court fence was           
completed during the summer.   

2. Aerators in the lake are working well after maintenance of the 
compressors was completed by ELS. 

3. The new gate system should be started soon. There will be two 
(2)   entrance gates in the front of FLE and one (1) exit lane. One 
gate will be used exclusively for residents. It will have an activat-
ed arm that will rise and lower based on the vehicle length. No 
other vehicle will be able to follow behind a resident’s entry into 
the park. The other gate will be used for visitors. The guard 
shack will be removed removed and paving will be done twice, 
once before the installation of the gates and again once the gates 
are in place .  As we get more information, we will let   everyone 
know. 

4. Please be advised that there is a slight depression in the middle 
of the road on Viau Way.  It is located between lots 693 and 696.  
Residents at those lots still have access to their homes and drive-
ways.  It has been cordoned off with tape and road barriers. This 
was the result of a broken storm drain. Please be patient as this 
could take quite a while to fix. 

5. At our General meeting there were a number of complaints 
about the cleanliness of the big pool.  I talked to Peggy on Friday 
and she had the staff work on the issues.  The sides of the pool 
and the steps contained some light green algae in many places.  
Danny and Kaleb scrubbed the steps, scrubbed the inside walls 
and cleaned all the blue tiles that surround the pool.  The quality 
of the water was not affected as Stewart makes sure it is well 
above the minimum standards of Pasco County.  The staff will 
now scrub the pool Monday, Wednesday and Friday instead of 
the once per week scrubbing.   

(continued on page 3) 
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Announcements 

FOREST LAKE ESTATES ELECTION OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS  

We know we will be electing at least four members to the Board of Directors.   If you intend to run for one of the 
positions on the board, please review the information below. 

Candidates running for a position on the board - Please let Nancy Matthews know that you    

intend to run for a position on the board.  Candidates must be paid members of the HOA.  Candidates will need to 
prepare a two-minute presentation to introduce yourself to the general members.  Each candidate will make 

their presentation on December 12, 2019 at the General Membership Meeting.  Your presentation will also be 
written up in the January newsletter. 

Election committee volunteers - will be needed to assist on election day (Wednesday, January 8, 

2020).  These volunteers will check in voters, supply ballots to voters and count the resulting votes.   

Candidates and Volunteers, please contact Nancy Matthews, Election Chairperson, no later than December  1, 
2019 

November 11, 2019 at 11AM 
 

11/11/11 – on the Eleventh hour, of the Eleventh day, of the Eleventh month we celebrate Veterans Day. We  
invite all residents to Memorial Park to help us a say a big thank you to all our men and women who have served 
in the Army, Marines, Navy, Air Force, or Coast Guard, for our great military. A hero is a person facing                 
extraordinary circumstance and acting with courage, honor, and self-sacrifice – this is so true of so many who 

serve but more so for our military brothers and sisters. We will have each member from their respective service 
raise their service flag while we play their service song. Our guest speaker this year will be our own USAF Colonel 
(Retired) Mike “Bodie” Bodenheimer. We ask that all please be in place by 10:45AM for we can begin on time.  

Immediately following the ceremony, we will have a spaghetti lunch for all…Veterans are free and $5 for            
residents.  This is a great place to come and say thank you to those who served!! 

Forest Lake Estates Homeowners’ Association (FLE HOA) President’s Message  

(continued from page 2) 

If there should be issues in getting maintenance completed, we may have to schedule maintenance 
hours where the pool is shut down for scheduled cleaning.  Currently we enjoy 14 hours per day and 7 
days a week of the pool being open to residents.  

We look forward to everyone returning to enjoy the benefits of FLE and Florida.  We are mostly all retired and 
should enjoy a quiet and peaceful life in our GOLDEN YEARS.  Please enjoy your friends and neighbors and be re-
spectful of the many differences we each have in our personalities and our lives.  Thanks 

 Rick Schlager— 

FLE HOA President 
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Message from Social Director Carolyn Keithley 

GREETINGS FROM THE MEMBERSHIP DESK 

A new season is upon Forest Lake Estates and we welcome back all the “snowbirds”. 

The 2020 Membership Campaign will begin on November 4th.   I would like to encour-
age everyone to fill out the Membership Form to get their 2020 Membership Card.   

I will be at the Clubhouse on Mondays from 10 AM to 12 Noon for residents to come by 
and sign up.  Other methods would be to fill out the form and mail it to my address listed at the bottom 
of the form.  There will be a blue box on my front doorstep where you can drop off the form with your  
payment. 

I encourage everyone to renew or get their membership before the end of December so you will not 
have an interruption of getting email notices and email or delivery of the newsletter.   

Janice Collins                                                                                                                                       (application form on page 5)     

FOREST LAKE ESTATES HOME 

OWNERS’   ASSOCIATION 

MEETING  

The November meeting will be held 

on Thursday, November 14, 2019 at 
10:00AM. 

RECYCLING COMMITTEE MEETING 

Wednesday, November 13th at 11AM, in the 

Clubhouse.  Come and discuss future  recycling 

options for our community. If you want more 

info, call Larry Shapiro at  607-346-0217  

Meetings, Membership and More 

Welcome back friends. The season has started and this month many of our regular standing 

weekly activities will begin. Ticket sales for Saturday Night Dinner Dances started last 

month and will continue every Monday and Tuesday in the Clubhouse from 10am to 12 

noon. The schedule for the month of November has been filled, but we still need our          

volunteers to contact me with their chosen date and menu for the upcoming dinners for the 

rest of the season. I know this always seems to be a part of my message, but we cannot make 

our activities happen without the assistance and support of our residents. I also want to mention the       

Thanksgiving Dinner. This is a highly attended event and there are some rules for the purchase of tickets that 

are a little different than for our regular Saturday night dinners. Ticket purchases will be limited to FLE         

RESIDENTS only.  Tickets are not for anyone who does not reside in FLE.  A resident can purchase eight (8)  

tickets and must have the name and lot number of the other residents they are purchasing for.  We are doing 

our best to assure that everyone who wants to attend the Thanksgiving dinner has the opportunity to come and 

purchase tickets.  A new event is happening the first week of December.  We are going to have a cookie            

exchange and luncheon.  Get out your favorite cookie recipe and bring a batch to the exchange and take home 

some very delicious cookies to enjoy.  Looking forward to seeing everyone at our events. 

Carolyn Keithley, Social Director 
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2020 FLE HOA MEMBERSHIP CAMPAIGN 

“YOUR VOICE IN THE PARK” 

The purpose of the Forest Lake Estates Home Owners’ Association (FLE HOA) is to ensure our membership 

and our perspective members are aware of the goals of our Association.  We are now conducting our 2020         

Membership Campaign.   

Our mandate is to: 

• Operate an Association encompassing the well-being of the business affairs of the Forest Lake Estates 

Home Owners’ Association. 

• Promote FRIENDSHIP and HARMONY between FLE HOA and the Park Owners, ELS 

• Ensure rent increases are REASONABLE AND WORTHY; and 

• Ensure ELS is in compliance with 723 F.S., the Prospectus, and all exhibits thereto. 

 

It is important that a harmonious relationship be maintained between FLE HOA and ELS.  It is also important that the 

FLE HOA stands firm on these mandates.  All Forest Lake Estates residents have an investment that must be protected.  

The Park must continue to be maintained at the highest levels. 

The FLE HOA is the ONLY entity recognized by the State of Florida to represent all the residents in the Park. There is 

no one else looking out for your best interests other than the FLE HOA.  The HOA must have 50% plus one resident to 

be a viable HOA.  We invite all resident to join the HOA and support the entity that supports you.  Without the HOA there 

would be very few activities for the residents.  Join the HOA and support the HOA.  Membership sales will begin on  

Monday, November 4
th
 from 10:00 AM to 12 Noon and every Monday through Mid-January.  The dues are $20 per 

household per year.  The dues monies go into our general fund for operating expenses, activities and legal support. 

Members who provide an email address will receive the monthly newsletter, minutes of membership meeting and any 

announcements via email.  You may choose to have a hardcopy newsletter delivered to.  your home November to April 

Newsletters are only delivered in the summer to members without email. 

An election will be held in January to elect directors to the Board.  You must be a member to run for election or vote.  

 

ASSOCIATE MEMBERSHIP:  For renters  
Renters can get an ASSOCIATE MEMBERSHIP.  Associate Members will have all the benefits of Members with the  

exception that they will not be able to VOTE.  The fee is $15.00 per household.  Please contact Janice Collins for       

application.  813-788-5678. The Associate Member Form is different than the HOA Membership Form. 

FLE HOA MEMBERSHIP – 2020  

NAME(S): _____________________________________________ Phone #___________________________ 

FOREST LAKE ADDRESS:  _________________________LOT NUMBER _______  FY___ PY_____ 

Email Address: __________________________________________ 

Newsletter Delivery  ___Email and/ or ____Home Delivery Home State/Province ______ 

OPTIONAL:  providing the following information gives the HOA permission to publish the dates in the newsletter. 

Birthday(s)__________________________  Anniversary _____________________ 

Please complete this form and mail or drop off with the fee of $20 per household:  FLE HOA    
Membership C/O Janice Collins, 6346 Spring Lake Circle, Zephyrhills, FL 33540    813-788-5678  
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From the desk of ……..Judy Thiese 

There is seldom a day passes that I am not in some manner reminded what a 
small world we live in. Yesterday was no exception, when I realized that this  
gentleman whom I met for the first time, and I, had a common friend from my 
hometown, Cheboygan, Michigan. Today, I am pleased to introduce my new 
friend to you… 

MELVIN EDWARD RATZ (Mel) resides at 5635 Viau Way, here in   Forest 
Lake Estates. Mel, as he prefers to be called, is 84 years young, delivered by   
Mid-wife, March 22, 1935 in Gilett, Wisconsin, the youngest of 15 children. 

Mel has resided here in FLE for just 2 years. Asked what brought him to     
Zephyrhills and Forest Lake Estates, he said his sister (Mavis) and her          
husband (Roy Lamke, both now deceased) and friends who also lived in the 
area.  He had lived in Silver Oaks years earlier, but returned to Ohio due to his 
wife’s failing health. Mavis was instrumental in his return to Forest Lake      
Estates where he now maintains his beautifully landscaped home on Viau 
Way. 

Graduating from high school, Mel decided he did not want to be a farmer like his father, so in 1954, after a brief 
internship at the local funeral home, and deciding that wasn’t for him, he joined the United States Air Force.  After 
Basic Training at Lackland AFB in San Antonio, Texas, he went on to Tech School in Cheyenne, Wyoming, training 
in Administration. After Tech School he was assigned to Moulans, France where he spent the next 3 years before 
taking an early release and taking a construction job with his brother-in-law in Milwaukee, Wisconsin. But work 
was slow and he was laid off, so in 1957 he re-enlisted with the USAF and was assigned to K I Sawyer AFB in the 
Upper Peninsula of Michigan working directly for the Base Commander. Personalities being what they are, he and 
the Commander found themselves with different ideas about the job and Mel contacted Personnel to volunteer 
for overseas duty. He was reassigned to Frankfurt, Germany, but after learning Mel was fluent in German, was 
only there for 1 week before being reassigned to Berlin. There, his Administrative duties included handling      
refugees at Tempehof AFB in West Berlin where he met a “SPOOKS”…...   (Mel couldn’t remember the exact         
acronym meaning but said it was an “Intelligence type person”) when he was sent to the Commissary to obtain 
cartons & cases of cigars, cigarettes, and Vodka, Bourbon, & Gin.  It was a short time later when he was               
reassigned, now to Potsdam East Germany with a unit called the US Military Liaison Mission.  This was a small 
unit consisting of a mix of US Air Force, Army, Navy & Marines with 5 NCO’s (Non-commissioned Officers) and 9 
Officers who were authorized by Treaty to travel throughout East Germany serving basically as “spies”.  The    
Russians and Germans also by virtue of Treaty, also had military personnel performing similar duties.  After 4 
years in Potsdam, Germany, he was reassigned in 1961 to Special Securities Operation in Japan where he spent 
the next 3 years before returning to the USA and being assigned to Scott AFB, 25 miles East of St. Louis.  Through-
out all these travels and reassignments, US Military had frozen all promotions with few exceptions and Mel held 
the rank of E3 Airman.  While serving at Scott AFB, the freeze was lifted and before being reassigned to the           
Attache’s office in Stockholm, Sweden, where having been promoted to the rank E5 Staff Sergeant, he would    
report directly to the US Ambassador to Sweden.  He was there for 2 ½ years before once again returning to the 
USA for duties at Headquarters Secret Service in San Antonio, Texas for Special Operations where he spent the 
next 2 years.  He didn’t like it there and asked to be reassigned.  Over the next 6 years he was reassigned to    
Potsdam, Germany with similar duties and travel as before, before being called to duty at the US Pentagon. Once 
again, dissatisfied with the assignment, Mel called Personnel asking for reassignment and for the 3rd time, was 
reassigned to Potsdam where he spent the next 4 years before being called into the US Army as Intelligence    
Specialist Civil Service GS13 rank, equivalent to a Major with duties at US Army Intelligence Headquarters in  
Berlin. There, he was responsible to review the reports coming from military personnel assigned to Potsdam, 
Germany, the very reports, he once created. 

After 24 years of service to our country, Mel retired at Wright Air Force Base, Dayton, Ohio before moving with 
his wife to Martha’s Vineyard, in Massachusetts where they had friends.  Due to family health problems and after 
only 3 years, they returned to Ohio where sadly his wife passed.  

(continued on page 8) 
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Events and Activities 

 

 

Tuesdays in the Clubhouse 

Card sales 4:45PM—5:45PM 

Bingo Starts at 6PM 

Kitchen opens at 4:00PM 

Party Hardy Putt-Putt League 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FLE's most popular activity, the Party Hardy Putt-

Putt League, starts season number eight on 

Wednesday afternoons from 3:00 to 4:30 PM,    

beginning on October 30th.  You may pre-register 

on Monday October 21st and October 28th at the 

clubhouse from 10AM to 11:00 AM or contact 

Vince Boido. League Secretary or Mike Reid,       

Activities Director.  New players/residents are 

welcome to join.  This is a great way to meet many 

of your neighbors in a social setting.  After putt-

putt the group this year will go to Plaza Mexico for 

some 19th hole festivities .   

(registration form on page  15)  

TEXAS HOLD’EM 
Every Thursday  

7 to 10PM 

in the Clubhouse 

Must sign in by 6:50PM 

 

1,950 chip buy in $10 

 
For further information 

Call Mike Reid 

413-824-5426 

The Sunshine Ladies 

The Sunshine Ladies will meet for a short meeting on 

Wednesday, November 20th at 11:30 before going to 

Golden Corral for lunch.  Color of the day is green.  For 

reservations or questions, please call Darlene Timmons 

at 813-788-2524.  Please bring $10.00 to donate to the 

Red Cross and $1.00 for the cake if 

you have not already done so.  

Thanks 

 

Nancy Shaffer 

BID EUCHRE 

…...Yes we start on Friday Nov 15th!!! 

Bring your happy faces to the tables at the Clubhouse 

before 7pm on Friday to play BID EUCHRE……..Mel & 

Anne will be back! 

Don’t play Bid Euchre?...Well come before 6:30 & we 

will show you how!!!! 

Thank you, Mel & Anne Burtnik 
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Park Wide Yard Sale 

AND 

 

Bloodmobile in Clubhouse  

Parking Lot 

Saturday, November 16, 

2019 

       8am—1 pm 

Meet Mel Ratz  (continued from page 5) 

In 1995, Mel moved to Florida to spend time in the sun and spend some time on the golf courses.  He lived in 
Lakeland for 7 years before coming to Zephyrhills and eventually moving to Forest Lake Estates at his  sister’s 
urging in 2017.  An avid golfer, Mel had his 1st Hole in One at the Sandpiper Golf Course and that was his last 
game ever to be played.  He says “It’s good to go out on top and when you have the perfect game … well, that’s 
perfect!”    He also worked for the Census Bureau for 1 year before taking a job with J.D.Powers & Associates test 
driving new cars… Fords, Chevy’s, etc. 

Mel met Rose, with whom he now shares his life and home, in  2016 in Dayton, Ohio. 

He says his love of flowers (he had over 6,000 tulips in his garden) and a friend in the Garden Club brought them 
together.  Sadly, Rose’s husband had passed, but to Mel’s great fortune, they found an amorous  friendship with 
one another and have been together ever since.  Mel says his greatest passion today is supervising Rose in their 
garden!  

Mel & Rose hope to join the FLE Putt Putt League when it commences later this month.  Meanwhile they enjoy 
meeting & greeting others and welcome all to come visit them and their garden on Viau Way! 

 

Music In the Park 

MUSIC IN THE PARK WILL BE   
DOING THE PARK SALE IN CLUB-
HOUSE NOV.16.   

YOU CAN BRING YOUR ITEMS TO 
THE CLUBHOUSE ON FRIDAY 
NOV.15  STARTING AT 11am.   

ANYONE THAT WOULD LIKE TO 
HELP PRICE ITEMS IS WELCOME. 

CALL ROSE IDE AT 
783-1780 

More Events and Activities 

FLE HAPPENINGS - Your Monthly Newsletter -  If you have something for the 

newsletter, please send your information to flehoanewsletter@gmail.com.  Include any 

photos, pictures etc., which you would like to see.  Since each month, the newsletter is a 

work in progress, please send your information in ASAP.  To make sure your information is 

in the next month’s newsletter, all information must be received no later than 20th of the 

current month. (ie: for Dec newsletter, must be rec’d by Nov 20th).  If you have it earlier, we 

will take it.   Questions, comments and letters to the editor should also be sent to that email 

box.  Thank you. 
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Dinner Dances and Other Good Eats 

TICKET SALES: Monday and Tuesdays, in the clubhouse, from 10 am - 12 noon , except the week of  

November 11th when tickets will be sold on Tuesday & Wednesday 

DINNER DANCES 

Dinner 5:30PM, Dance 6:30—9:30PM 

NOVEMBER 2ND:   Roast Pork Loin w/stuffing 

                         Music by Jive Talkin (formerly Del) 

NOVEMBER 9TH:    Lasagna Roll-up with Meatballs 

                         Music by Time Travelers 

NOVEMBER 23RD:  Chicken & Gravy with biscuits 

                      Music by Driftin South formerly Flashback) 

OTHER GOOD EATS 

NOVEMBER 3RD:  Ice Cream Social     6-7 pm 

NOVEMBER 8th: Fish Dinner  Serving @  5—5:15p 

NOVEMBER 11TH:   Spaghetti Dinner   Time:  12 Noon 

              Tickets $5.00    FREE FOR ALL VETERANS 

NOVEMBER 18TH and NOVEMBER 25TH:   Monday 
Night Sandwiches 4:30-5:30 

NOVEMBER 21ST:  Pizza and Wings   

                                       Eat in or take-out 

Thanksgiving Dinner for FLE Residents Only 

November 28th at 5:00 PM 

Tickets $5.00 per person 

On sale Nov 12th and 13th 

until sold out 

Pizza and Wings 

Home-Made Pizza  

Eat-In or Carry-

Out  

November 21st 

Orders will be available for pick up between 4:30 

and 7 pm.  Time selected on form will be con-

firmed no later than Friday morning..  Please fill 

out separate forms for multiple pizzas if topping 

are different.  Drop off order form in box in Club-

house no later than 2pm on the pizza date.         

Payment will be taken at pickup.  The order form 

can be found on page 14 and will also be available 

in the Clubhouse. 

Veterans Day Spaghetti Lunch 

Monday, November 11, 

2019 

12 Noon 

Free for Veterans, $5 for all others 

Come and Get It! 

The First Ice Cream Social 

this Season 
Sunday, November 3, 2019  6:00 – 7:00 PM 

Choose between sundaes, milkshakes, root beer 

floats and banana splits.  No advance tickets required, 

just show up.  Hope to see you there. 
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Swedish Weaving 

Swedish Weaving will be starting in the Club 

House at 1:00PM on Tuesday, November 12, 

2019. There is no charge for learning to 

weave and have a fun afternoon.  We will 

show you what you need, how to prep your    

fabric, and how to follow a simple pattern to 

get started. The finished products are      

beautiful and make wonderful additions to 

your home or lovely gifts.    

I will be in the Club House on Tuesday, No-

vember 12 at 1:00PM to get us started and 

hope to see all who are back and some new 

members too. Join us for a few good laughs 

and learn Swedish Weaving…,it’s very       

forgiving. 

Joanne Howell              

Arts and Craft Activities 

FOREST LAKE QUILTING 

Our quilting group is busy will begin for the 2019-2020 season on Wednesday, November 

13th from 11am until 3 pm. We meet in the kitchen end of the clubhouse. 

We welcome new and experienced quilters! Visitors are always welcome to drop in! We work 

on our own  projects, including quilts, tote bags, table runners, and other quilty items. You 

can learn new techniques, and meet other quilters in our community. We bring a snack or lunch , as we usually 

take a short break around noon. This is also a great time to share information on upcoming quilt shows, shop 

hops, and sales specials at our local quilt shops. We hope to sponsor another pillowcase day in February, for 

“Cases for Smiles”, with the pillowcases being distributed to children being treated for cancer. Last spring, our 

sewing day was a great success. Watch for the announcement of the date! 

For more information, call Susan Torrens 813-783-8468 

Or email forestlakequilting@gmail.com 

Art in the Park 

Wow!  Hard to believe it’s already 

mid-October and by the time you 

are reading this we will be into 

November and the holidays    

looming before us!  Where did 

this year go?!  Many of our snow-

birds are already here and we’re 

so looking forward to those yet to come.  I’m told sales in the 

park are thru the roof and we have many new residents.  

And with that, I’ll say welcome to our new residents, we 

hope you’ll love our community life and all it’s amenities as 

much as we do!  Having said that, I’m excited to tell you that 

it’s time to get the paints & easels out and get ready to make 

beautiful artwork together!  The selection for our November 

class is the beautiful holiday candle!  Our classes are always 

on the 3rd Wednesday of the month at precisely 10:00am.  

As the saying goes “Time waits for no one!” 

The cost  remains at $10/artist and reservations can be 

made by calling my cell @ 813-862-5013.  Please leave a 

message with your name & phone number and I’ll call you 

back should I miss your call.  Class size is limited so don’t 

wait to make your reservation.  I’m excited to get started and 

see all our aspiring Picasso’s once again! 

    Judy 
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 and….…..Music, Music, Music 

Chimes 

Year round resident rehearsals Fridays 

12:30-2:00 

Winter resident rehearsals Fridays 2:00-3:30  

Anyone interested in learning to play, or    already 

know how to play, come at 2:00! 

Questions?  Call Connie MacKay 813-322-3799  

 

 CHORUS ORGANIZER AND DIRECTOR  

SALARY:  

JOY, FUN, NEW FRIENDS, (all non-taxable!)  

EQUIPMENT:   

piano, 2 files full of music, senior singers, awaiting        

audience  

PERFORMANCES : 

whenever, however, wherever!  

Contact:   

Rose Ide:  783-1780   Ride19@tampabay.rr.com  

Connie MacKay: 322-3799  Constancemackay@mac.com 
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November Sunday Afternoon Movies  

Movies begin at 1pm, bring your own snacks 

November 3 

“Unbroken” 

November 10 

“Bend of the River” 

November 17 

“Saving Private  

Ryan” 

November 24 

“Seven Brides  for 

Seven Brothers” 
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FLE Christmas Card Delivery 

Christmas Delivery Elves will be busy delivering 

Christmas Cards from December 8, 2019, until 

December 22, 2019.  Those wanting to send 

Christmas Cards to their friends in our community 

should place them in the box on the table in our 

clubhouse. Sorting and delivery will be done by 

the Christmas Delivery Elves.  Elves, please       

contact Pam (815-685-1510) or Dana at             

(815-735-3216) so we know who wants to        

volunteer as Christmas Delivery Elves.  It would 

be very helpful if  every home has a designated 

basket, bag or holder so the Elves can easily 

drop off the cards. 

PLEASE, PLEASE INCLUDE YOUR RETURN AD-

DRESS 

NO STAMPS ARE NEED-

ED 

Save the Dates 

WANTED! 

Donations of 

Home Made Baked 

Goods 

for the 

Christmas Craft Fair 

Saturday, December 7 

 

to benefit the Thomas Promise Foundation 

which helps needy children in our area. 

Last year we raised over $800 for 

this worthy cause. 

 

Any questions please contact  

Ellen Stevens at  

780-8234 

FOREST LAKE ESTATES  

ANNUAL HOLIDAY CRAFT FAIR  

Saturday, December 7th, 9 -12:30  

Coffee and Donuts at 9:00  

Lunch 11:15-12:15  

Handcrafted Gifts, Decorations, etc.  

Proceeds benefit: 

  Pregnancy Care Center  

Thomas’s Promise Foundation  

 Everyday Blessings 

 

SAVE THE DATE! 

 

 

 

 

When:    December 14th! 

 Where:    Lake Bernadette 

Time:      Registration    8:00am 

Shotgun Start  8:30am 

Cost:       $40.00 includes lunch & prizes 

Benefit:     Every Day Blessings                

Orphanage & Foster Care 

Great way to share a day of fun on the golf 

course. This is a foursome event and we hope to 

see you there.  For more 

information, contact  Judy 

Thiese at 813-862-5013 & 

please leave a message so 

Judy can return the call 

should she miss your call. 
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ANNUAL FOOD DRIVE  

We have always had a period of time in December when Ed and Claire Pelc would collect cash and food             

donations for The Neighborhood Care Center.  Ed and Claire have decided to retire from sponsoring this event.   

We would like to thank them for their many years of  volunteering to do the food drive.  We would also like to 

continue the tradition of giving back to the    Zephyrhills community.  Beginning with the Thanksgiving dinner 

and ending on the 15th of December, we will have collection boxes in the clubhouse for donations of food items.  

If you happen to be attending an event in the clubhouse during this time, please bring a non-perishable food item 

to donate to the food    pantry.  We are also asking activity leaders to choose one night when they ask their par-

ticipants to bring in a non-perishable food   donation.  The items will be picked up nightly and on December 16th, 

we will make the    donation.  If you wish to make a cash donation, please make a check payable to The Neighbor-

hood Care Center and give it to any board member.  We thank you in advance. 
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MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

 
PARTY HARDY PUTT-PUTT LEAGUE, 2019-2020 

 OUR EIGHTH SEASON BEGINNING OCTOBER 30, 2019 

  

League Fees are $20.00 per player ($40.00 per team), check made payable to Vince Boido 

Please Print 

 

Member #1:  Name:  _____________________ Member #2:  Name:  _________________________ 

 

What date will you be available to start? __________ What date will you be available to start?  _________ 

 

FLE Address:  ____________________________FLE Address:  ______________________________ 

 

Current/Former Northern Address:  _____________Current/Former Northern Address:  __________________ 

 

                         ______________________________                           ______________________________ 

 

Cell Phone #:  ______________________________Cell Phone #:   _______________________________ 

 

Local Tel #:    ______________________________Local Tel #:    ________________________________ 

 

E-Mail:   _________________________________E-Mail:    ___________________________________ 

 

Possible dates that you may miss and need to make-up:       ______________________________ 

 

     ______________________________ 

 

     ______________________________ 

Please fill out and return with your membership fee(s) to Vince Boido, Secretary/Treasurer  813-843-1191 

 

You may also fill out the form on line and return via e-mail to rbigolfleague@gmail.com 

 

New player referral contact information:  Name:  ___________________________________ 

 

 E-Mail Address:  ___________________________Telephone Number:  ________________________ 

 

Do you want a hard copy print out of the league by-laws?     _____________________ 

mailto:rbigolfleague@gmail.com
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Questions, suggestions and/or volunteers please contact Larry Shapiro 607-346-0217the summer contact, April 

through December, Janice Collins at 813-788-5678 

RECYCLING 

Plastic, Metal, Paper, Cardboard 

The East Pasco Transfer Station   

accepts all recyclable material (NO 

GLASS) No need to sort, dump all 

into one bin. Turn left our of park 

onto Pasco Co 54W (becomes Eiland 

Blvd) Drive 6.9 miles, turn right onto 

579N (Handcart Rd) Go about 3.9 

miles, station is on right. Furniture 

and  appliances for free. TVs are $5 

or $10 

352-521-0500 

 

 

 

CANS FOR  

KIDS  

We collect aluminum drink cans 
to benefit CANS FOR KIDS .  

CLEAN, EMPTY cans can be      
deposited into Blue barrels in the 

clubhouse area or into wagons at 
6450 Presidential Circle and 5702 

Viau Way 

PAPER RECYCLING 

Lending for Little Ones 

They are the best of us!  They are our grandchildren and great-grandchildren. We are so blessed when these 

wonderful little ones come visit us. 

Lending for Little Ones. We are still here. People lending items to each other when little ones arrive. We currently have 

people who have signed up with a variety of items available to lend to people who have little ones visiting. We have 

such things as pack & play porta beds, strollers, high chairs, car seats, water flotation items for babies, water wings, 

bicycles and more.  

With this program, Park Residents lend their own items to each other when little ones arrive for a visit. Even though we 

have a variety of items, we still need more volunteers who are willing to lend items to others. Especially during the 

busy prime visiting time. If you are one of these people, willing to lend items for our Little Ones, please contact me and 

I’ll add you to our list. 

Or, if you are someone who has a little one arriving and need to borrow something, contact me and 

we’ll try to set you up with the needs you have. 

We will have the information about what is available posted on the bulletin board at the clubhouse. 

Those interested, please contact me at 248-459-7187 or at my email address bitel1976@gmail.com. 

Thank You,  Cynthia Bitel 

PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE       

CARDBOARD OR PAPER          

OUTSIDE THE COLLECTION    

AREA. 
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1 Nancy Olbrys 

 Sharon Hewitt 

2 Larry Shaw 

Edna Soule 

Sue Larson 

Bryan Fisher 

3 Penny Pelfrey 

        Anna Lehmann 

        Claire Pelc 

        Eunice Sorber 

        Catherine Rivera 

5 Cindy Bitel 

6 Twila Viscosi 

7 Chris Engell 

        Barb Blanchard 

 

 

 

 

8 Lena Pease 

        Ginny Forsaith 

        Mark Blanchard 

        Elaine Plourde 

9 Rose Marie Fernald 

        Dee Breight 

13 Ginny Meyer 

14 Ruby Schwartz 

15 Alan Wheeler 

16 Jane Stickwood 

        Elna Mercer 

17 Georgiann Koeder 

        Jayne Scheitler 

        Walt Steiert 

        Kay Smith 

        Ida Lawrence 

19 Sandy Parker 

20 Kim Swanson 

        Theresa Drnec 

21   Mike Reid 

22 Carolyn Dilks 

 John DeLorenzo 

24 Mike Frisbey 

25 Bill Gilding 

26 John Birch 

 Bob Kuss 

27 Dave Story 

Jack Emery 

Brenda Hall 

28 Mikie Morra 

        Robert Kramer 

28 Joan Bilinski 

        Melissa Sears  

30 Jeannie Beers 

 Kristina Chermak 

 Kathleen Eaton 

 

 

Welcome New Residents 

Charles & Jodie Good   5942 Benz Drive 

Carole & Carl Emond   5851 Twilight Drive 

Todd & Tammy Hill   6239 Forest Lake Drive 

D’Anne Caridas—Norman & Nancy Ouelette 5960 Benz Drive 

Paul & Renee Beauchamp  5803 Naples Drive 

Charles & Peggy Dale   6207 Twilight Drive 

Eric Schweizer   5944 Jessup Drive 

 

1 Russ & Nancy McGinnis 

2 Rob & Cindy Dougherty 

        Glen & Carole Turenne 

        Peter & Jo Pike 

3 Jim & Carolyn Jones 

4 Reed & Virginia Bannon 

        Steve & Elaine Plourde 

        Thomas & Kathleen Fredrickson 

7 Paul & Valerie Bell 

15 Robert Branquet & Carol Ann Belanger 

21 Kent & Janelle Bourg 

        Kurt & Nancy Deaner 

23 Mike & Connie Frisbey 

24 Larry & Melissa Sears 

25 Don Simpson & Bonnie Dean 

 

Happy Anniversary 

Happy Birthday 
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And It was a Happy Hour in the Clubhouse on October 4th 
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FOREST LAKE ESTATES 

Resident Concern Form 

 

 Date:   ___________________________________________________________________________ 

 Resident Name(s):  ___________________________________________________________________________ 

 Address and Site Number: ___________________________________________________________________________ 

 Telephone Number:  ___________________________________________________________________________ 

 Incident of Problem Detail 

 Date of Incident or problem:  ______________________________________________________________ 

 Resident(s) or Person(s) Name(s):  ______________________________________________________________ 

 Locations(s) of Incident or Problem: ______________________________________________________________ 

 Description of Incident(s) or Problem(s): ______________________________________________________________ 

 ____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 ____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 ____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 ____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 ____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 Resident Signature: _____________________________________________ Date: _____________________ 

 Resident Signature: ____________________________________________ Date: _____________________ 

 

 ______________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 Date Received in Management Office ______________________________________________________________ 

 Received By:  ____________________________________________________________________________ 

 Action Taken:  ____________________________________________________________________________ 

 _____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 _____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 Community Manager’s Signature ____________________________________________________________________________ 
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PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS 
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Please support  

our  local 

Advertisers 
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